
 

Regular Council Meeting June 9, 2025 

Mayor Stan Townsend called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Council members in attendance were Darwin 

Sietsema, Brian Baartman, Chris McCurdy, and Stu Peterson. Also in attendance were Leon Mortland, Tim Madsen, 

Jordan Odegard, Darrin Haroldson and Rochelle VanderWoude. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by those all in attendance. 

Minutes of the May meeting were approved by M/Sietsema 2/Baartman/cd unanimously.  

 

Leon Mortland and Tim Madsen were here with financial reports for the Peace Lutheran Cemetery and the Opdal 

Cemetery. The council hopes to have a decision in the next few months on whether the City of Ruthton wants to 

take over one or both cemeteries.  

 

Jordan Odegard from Bollig Engineering was here for a project update on the infrastructure project. The State 

Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) is recommending that a survey be completed. A consultant will complete the 

work that will include photos, research, documentation, complete SHPO inventory forms, and submit a final report. 

Bollig is working on requesting proposals from consultants that typically range from $15,000 - $20,000. This work 

is reimbursable through the project. It was discussed and decided to approve the lowest proposal for Phase I/II 

Architecture-History Survey, up to a cap of $20,000 by M/McCurdy 2/Sietsema/cd unanimously. Rural 

Development is potentially looking to submit the water tower project to national pooling in August for funding. 

A public hearing is scheduled for Monday, July 14, 2025, at 6:00 p.m. at the Community Center. 

 

Wastewater Supervisor Darrin Haroldson gave the council his report for the month of May and answered the 

council’s questions. 

 

Two (2) bids were received to finish the back parking lot of the community Center by Logan Steenstra Construction 

with concrete for $30,450 and from Fuller Paving with asphalt for $31,170. After much discussion, the Logan 

Steenstra Construction bid was accepted for $30,450 by M/Baartman 2/Peterson/cd unanimously. A small concrete 

pad will also be poured by the fire hall. 

 

The May bills were presented and approved by M/Peterson 2/Sietsema/cd unanimously. Receipts = $13,515.14 

Disbursements = $63,041.82 

Resolution 2025-05; Resolution Supporting the Request for State Bonding for Infrastructure Improvements was 

approved by M/Baartman 2/McCurdy/cd unanimously. 

In May, six (6) certified letters were sent out for properties with blighted conditions.  After a re-inspection on June 

9, 2025, it was found that little to no improvements were made at each property. After much discussion, it was 

decided to send Administrative Notices for Code Violations to the six (6) properties and have them hand delivered 

by the Pipestone County Sheriff’s Department by M/Sietsema 2/Peterson/cd unanimously.   

The meeting adjourned at 8:50 p.m. 

Rochelle VanderWoude 
Ruthton City Clerk/Treasurer 

 


